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FROM DELTA Xi

$108,000 Endowment Fund
Drive Hits Half-Way

In just five months since the $108,000 en-
dowment drive was launched to pay-off the
mortgage with the National Fraternity,
$55,000 has been raised marking the half-way
point. Fund drive chairmen Neil Fleming '65
‘and Jim Lewis '55 are very pleased with the
progress.

Over sixty alumni have participated so far
in the endowment drive with an average gift

of over $900. All alumni are being asked to -

contribute at least $250 over a two-year
period, and with 100% participation, the
mortgage would be purchased with the en-
dowment so future interest payments (in ex-
cess of $90,000) will go towards scholarships,
achievement awards and leadership pro-
grams. There are about 490 alumni on the
mailing list. '

The Mortgage with the National Fraterni-
ty is due in May, 1989. The original mortgage

was taken out in 1979, and had a ten year
balloon on it. In ten years over $76,000 in in-
terest payments have been made on a
$120,000 loan at 7%2%. Only $11,200 in prin-
cipal has been paid. Another $90,000 will be
paid before the loan is retired prompting the
fund drive. The Board of Directors would
rather invest the interest payments in
scholarships to deserving members than to
pay off a loan.

Alumni are encouraged to participate

“with a pledge and contribution by May, 1989

so the Board of Directors will know how to
negotiate the loan and under what timeline.
Bruce G]OVlg "74 noted that it has been ten
years since many alumni have participated in
the fund drive, not having contributed since
the new chapter house was built. He hopes
that alumni can be interested in participating
again after this lapse of time.



Tribute to Albert Hallenberg, D.D.S. ’00

Dr. Albert Hallenberg worked for many years to
assist Beta Chi Fraternity in securing its Delt Chapter.
The members of Beta Chi made a careful selection in
choosing Delt, and after fifteen years as a local con-
vinced Delta Tau Delta to accept Delta Xi chapter on
November 22, 1935. He was chairman of the Installa-
tion Committee.

Brother Ted Kellogg '30 was the driving force, and
made the formal presentation at the Karneas and
Regional Conferences, and it was Dr. Hallenberg who
served as our Delt sponsor. He was untiring and per-
sistent in supporting our cause of affiliating with Delta
Tau Delta, and Delta Xi is just one of four chapters ac-
cepted into the Fraternity during the Depression. The
National Fraternity was more interested in keeping ex-
isting chapters than expending energy on new
chapters. Albert Hallenberg 00 was a member of Beta
Eta at Minnesota and Omega Chapter at Pennsylvania
and his interest in Delt was more than just casual. His
son, Childs, was-an ATO at NDSU, but spent
1935-1936 with Delta Xi as our social chairman. Dr.
Hallenberg wanted his son ‘“to have some Delt ex-
posure’”’. A half-brother of Dr. Hallenberg’s, Edward
X. Hallenberg, was chapter president at the time of in-
stallation.

Dr. Hallenberg was one of the leading dentists and
civic leaders in the upper midwest, active throughout
his life in promoting dental society work at the local,
state and national level. He attended the. North
Dakota Agricultural College (now NDSU), and the
University of Minnesota, and graduated in 1900 from
the University of Pennsylvania School of Dentistry. In

1918 he did post-graduate work at the Royal College of
Surgery in Toronto, Canada.

He practiced dentistry in Fargo througout his life,

and was honored many times. He was chairman for

North Dakota
in 1904 at the
International
Dental Con-
gress. In 1905,
he founded the
Fargo District
Dental Society
and the next
year the North
Dakota State
Dental
Association.
He was vice-
president of the
American Den-
tal Associa-
tion, a fellow of
the American
College of Den-
tists, president
of the North Dakota State Dental Association.
Brother Hallenberg was born at St. Paul on Oc-
tober 1, 1879, and moved to Fargo as a youth with his
family. In 1903, he married Pearl Childs of Chicago
and they had two children, Childs and Charlotte. He

~ passed away on November 17, 1940 at age sixty-one.

In a tribute, Brother Hallenberg was called ““a ster-
ling gentleman with a gracious smile, his inimitable
personality, his cheerful disposition have brought to
his side scores of friends and brothers.” We pay tribute
to a fine sponsor that enabled us to enjoy the benefits
of Delta Tau Delta today.

(Special thanks to Glenn Johnson ’34 for his
research at the NDSU Library.)

, Being of Sound Mind...

FUTURE...
WORTHY YOUNG DELTS.

REMEMBERED THE EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION.

Several Delts have remembered the Delta Tau Delta Educational Foundation
in their wills. You may want to consider this way of providing for promising
young men who would benefit from being a member of a great Fraternity. If
you have already included us in your estate plans, please notify us so that we
may offer proper recognition (the actual amount need not be disclosed).

AN APPRECIATION FOR THE PAST, A STRONG BELIEF IN THE
AN ENDOWMENT TO PROVIDE FOR EXCELLENCE,
INCENTIVES FOR ACHIEVEMENT, AND RECOGNITION TO




1988 Honor Roll of Contributors

THANK YOU to all who have helped build a stronger Fraternity through contributing to the
Delta Tau Delta Educational Foundation. Your generosity is outstanding, and the North Dakota
Delts rate nationally in percentage of participation and dollars contributed to a chapter. Because
of your willingness to invest in Delts of promise and potential, we are providing more and more for
scholarships, awards, leadership programs, and projects such as new computers. You made it hap-
pen and we are very appreciative of your support, as are all the Delts, present and future. With
your continued support and assistance, the endowment will grow, the mortgage with the National
Fraternity will be paid, and most 1mportantly, young men of promise will gam from affiliating

with a first-rate Fraternity.

* DENOTES NEW CLUB MEMBER

Delt Benefactors ($20,000)
George A. Allen ’36

Scholarship Contributors ($10,000)
Harold Bangert °28 (dec)

Ordean Dahl '34

Merlin Dewing '56

Edward X. Hallenberg '36

Robert Ray, M.D. '28

Founders Club ($5,000)
Scotty Cranna '30

*Neil Fleming '65

*Qle Jensen ‘30

Ted Kellogg 30

Bruce Listoe '56

Stanley Moe ’32

D. Wade Robinson, M.D. '36 (dec)
J. Paul Robinson "32
*Alvin Shasky '43
*Norman Skalicky ’55
*Ferguson Stewart '38 ~
Mrs. R.W. Allen, FR (dec)

Beta Chi Club ($2,500)
Monroe Berg '22 (dec)
Robert Dahl '64
*Moody Farhart '58
Chester Fritz 12 (dec)
Bruce Gjovig ‘74

Kent Horton 42

Ray Isackson ’'38
Chaud Johnson ’30 (dec)
*Arlo Levi '55

Herbert Lundin '35 (dec)
Roy Mosher ’33
*Wallace Olson '50
*Howard Reuter '37

J. Vince Reuter '41

G. Clark Robinson ’38
Thomas Sallander '76
*Tillman Stevens 31
*William Tipton '83

Presidents Club ($1,000)
*John Artz '66

Jacob Evanson ’23
Lyle Fering '36

Ron Fett 45

Ralph Gorenflo '33
Tom Haedt '67

Tom Hanson '69
*Robert Henkes '86
Glenn Johnson ’34
*Leon Jorgenson '33
Jim Lewis '55

Robert Muhs '76

Ron Nelson '88
Hjalmer Peterson ’36 (dec)
Todd Potas '82

Harold Robinson '38
Richard Schmidt ’77
*Lew Schoeneman '58
John Seaman '78

Doug Sowle ’34 (dec)
Gordon Sundby ’30
Louis Thompson '40
John Tredwell '83
Wayne Twito '38

Tim Whalen, M.D. '74
Merritt Welch ’30 (dec)
Mrs. Lewis Weller, Fr.
Mrs. Herbert Lundin, Fr.
Donald J. Kennedy, Fr.

Heritage Club - Deferred Giving
Nate Burlingame ’66
*Scotty Cranna 30 .
*Neil Fleming ‘65
Bruce Gjovig 74
Prentiss Johnson ’28
Leon Jorgenson '33
Kent McGregor '69
Howard McGuiness '30
J. Paul Robinson 32
Tillman Stevens ’31
*Ferguson Stewart '38

Donald Stonestrom 48 -
Don Toman '79
Mrs. Kenneth Wright, Fr.

1988 Contributors
George Allen 36
John Artz 66

Scotty Cranna '30
Ordean Dahl '34
Merlin Dewing 56
Moody Farhart '58
Robert Feidler '71
Ron Fett '45

Neil Fleming '65

Gary Forrest, Ph.D. *70
Paul Gaukler "69
Bruce Gjovig '74
Allen Gordon 30
Ralph Gorenflo ’33
Chester Halvorson '39
Robert Henkes '86
Richard Hoovestol '52
Ole Jensen ’30

Lewis Johnston '40
Leon Jorgenson '33 -
Chester King '51
James Lewis 55
Eldon Levi ’55

Bruce Listoe '58
Norman Livdahl ‘28
Henry Mahlman ’52
Kent McGregor 69
Stan Moe ’32

Roy Mosher ’33
Robert K. Muhs '76
Gerald Nelson '64
Wallace Olson ’50
Todd Potas '82
Howard Reuter ’37

J. Vince Reuter 41

G. Clark Robinson ’38

Continued on next page...



President’s Letter

Spring semester is going well so far at Delta Xi
chapter. In the beginning of the semester we were en-
couraged by improvements in academic results for the
fall semester. We are especially proud of our new in-
ititates of which 6 of the 10 earned a grade point above
a 3.0 for the fall semester. Continued academic im-
provement is being stressed this semester.

This semester has been a very good one in the area
of rush, Rush during the spring is more difficult than
in fall as there are no set programs through the Inter-
fraternity council and it is considerably colder than the
beginning of the fall semester. Delta Xi has excelled so
far this semester with nine quality new pledges and the
rushing of prospective members continuing. We hope
to have fifteen new pledges by the Parent/Alumni ban-
quet. ~

In mid-February eight members of Delta Xi made
the long trip to Cincinnati, Ohio for the Northern Divi-
sion Conference which was held there. It was an
extremely educational conference with many excellent
Delt alumni giving presentations. We found that we
are doing many of the things that they suggested to
make a good chapter, fine tuning is, however, needed.
All who attended enjoyed themselves while in Cincin-
nati.

Congratulations go out to Jon Furman who was
elected as Inter-fraternity council president February
21. Recognition also goes to Ryan Lokken who finished
his fourth year as a varsity swimmer with some per-
sonal best times in the North Central Conference Swim
meet February 16-20.

We are looking forward to the rest of the semester
and invite all parents and alumni to the Parent/Alumni
banquet April 8 at the Holiday Inn of Grand Forks.

A

Photo Trivia #2

What are these men’s names and in what year was this takeh?

Photo Trivia #1

A

Can you identify these men?

Contributors

continued . ..

D. Wade Robinson ’36 (dec)

Harold Robinson ’38

J. Paul Robinson ’32
Lew Schoeneman 58
Edward Schwartz 61
John Seaman 78
Alvin Shasky '43
Norm Skalicky '55
Marvin Snyder '48
Doug Sowle ’34 (dec)
Ferguson Stewart '38
Tillman Stevens '31
Donald Stonestrom ’48
Gordon Sundby ’30
Francis Timlin 40
William Tipton "85
John Tredwell '83
Wayne Twito '38
Duane Williams '53
Mrs. Eugene Hough 22
Sherry Doane, Fr.




Alumni News

Richard Hoovestol 52 and his wife Rachel (Rundle)
have been living in Georgia for 22 years. They have
four children, and three grandchildren. Mr. Hoovestol
is employed by Forsyth County as County Engineer.

Eldon D. Roberts '60 is a retired military judge ad-
vocate, and living in San Antonio, Texas.

Gary Mayer '70 and his wife Donna and family have -

moved to 3002 Country Club Court, Rapid City, SD
57709.

Tom Sallander ’77, his wife Becky and two sons have
moved into their new house at 1025 Crystal Lake
Road, Burnsville, MN 55337.

Gilles Asselin '88 is a sales manager for Sears Canada

in Ste-Foy, Quebec and is looking forward to transfer-

ing into the head office at Toronto in 1989.

Eldon Nowstrup ’50 is a consultant on nuclear reactor
technology. He and his wife Catherine live in
Rockville, MD.

Douglas B. Sowle 31 passed away on February 6, 1989
at Montevideo, Minnesota

Meryl (Hudson) Ray, wife of Dr. Robert Ray 28 passed
away on February 12, 1989 in San Diego, CA.

Rush is the perpetuation of the Fraternity
and the success of any rush program is, of
course, dependent upon securing as early as
possible, the names ‘of prospective rushees.
You, our alumni, can be of great assistance,
as in the past. If you know of someone from
your area who is planning to attend UND
next fall, and in your estimation is a man who
is prospective Delt material, please send his
name, address, and any other relevant infor-
mation to the chapter in care of the Rush
Chairman. Your help is greatly appreciated.

Prospect’s Name

Address

Graduate of High School
Expectstoenter(college) __ Date
Scholarship Rating . Finances

Fraternity connections

Activities and hobbies

General comments

PLEASE RETURN TO:
Rush Chairman
DELTA TAU DELTA FRATERNITY
2700 University Avenue
Grand Forks, ND 58201
(701) 775-7234



Calendar

MARK YOUR CALENDAR — You Are Invited!!

Parents-Alumni Banquet
April 8

All parents and alumni are invited to the annual
Parents-Alumni Banquet and Sweetheart Ball to be
held on April 8, 1989 at the Grand Forks Holiday
Inn,

Wayne Twito "38 of Edina, Minnesota will be our
guest speaker who has been with Northwest
Airlines since 1946. He will review the dynamic
growth of Northwest and the airline industry, and
make observations about the future of aerospace.

Awards and Scholarships will be presented at
the banquet from the Delta Tau Delta Educational
Foundation. Fifteen (15) hotel rooms have been
reserved at the Holiday Inn, and can be reserved by
calling (701) 772-7131.

5:30.  Social Hour
6:30. Banquet

7:30  Program

9:00 Sweetheart Ball

Educational Foundation
to Meet April 8

The next meeting of the Delta Tau Delta Educa-
tional Foundation will be on April 8 at 1:30 p.m.
before the Parents-Alumni Banquet. The meeting
will be in the Chapter Library and all alumni are in-
vited to participate. Scholarships, achievement
awards, leadership programs and the $108,000 en-
dowment drive will be discussed. For more informa-
tion call Bruce Gjovig at 701-775-3484.

* % % On alumni weekend this year we are

.planning on going golfing. It is set for
Saturday April 8th. It has not yet been
decided where to have it, either Ray
Richards or Lincoln Park. If you would like
to attend please call Mark Warp at the
shelter, (701) 775-7234, so he has an idea of
how many tee-times to reserve.

ATA

Delta Xi_
DELTA TAU DELTA
2700 University Avenue
Grand Forks, ND 58201
(701) 775-7234
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... for YOU, the dedicated Delt




